
								


Secretary: 	Bluebell Cottage


										Veryan Green


										Truro


										TR2 5QQ


										 16th May 2016	





Dear James,





RE: PA16/03455 – Hotel Tresanton, St Mawes TR2 5DR





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and are supportive in principle of the proposal. However, having assessed against the Objectives of the Plan which are based on the views expressed by the community during the production of the Plan, the Group have concerns over the visual impact, particularly from the water.





Objective: To define and conserve the valued characteristics of the Roseland’s special landscape, coastline and heritage from inappropriate development since these are the basis of its economy and future.





Objective: To support commercial opportunities which are of a scale and design that respects the distinctive character, sensitivity and capacity of the landscape and coastline.





The Group wish to suggest possible options to mitigate the visual impact:


Only introduce full height openings on the first floor which are not so visible.


Replace the proposed metal railings with toughened glass fitted within the reveals.


If full height openings are introduced on the second floor, retain the sloping roof to mask some of the additional glazing





Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group








Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.
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